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Council Highlights 

October 14, 2021 Council Meeting   
 

• Council held a meeting to Consider the Engineers Report for the Pool Outlet Drain.  
Council gave provisional approval for the by-law approving the drain report. 

• Council appointed Mayor McPhail to the joint Court of Revision with Chatham-Kent 
for the Hepburn, Lalonde and Shunpiker Drains.  The meeting will be held virtually 
on November 16, 2021 at 6:00 pm. 

• Council received monthly reports from the Building Department, Operations and 
Community Services and Administration.  

• Council received a report from the Manager of Operations and Community Services 
regarding the emergency roof replacement for the West Lorne Complex.  The 
contract has been awarded to DR Roofing Inc at a cost of $23,857.68 plus 
applicable taxes. 

• Council adopted a Persons with Disabilities Warning Sign Policy.  This policy guides 
how residents apply for signage in their neighbourhoods for persons with disabilities.   

• Council approved updated Accessibility Policies: HR 8.2 Accessibility Policy, HR 8.3 
Emergency Response, HR8.4 Accommodation in the Work Place, HR 8.5 Return to 
Work, HR 8.6 Temporary Service Disruption. 

• Council approved Voting by Telephone and Internet with in-person polling/ voter 
assistance stations for the 2022 Municipal and School Board Elections.  Council 
directed staff to bring forward the necessary by-law at the next Council meeting. 

• Council approved the Mayor and Clerk to execute the OPP Contract Renewal with 
the Elgin Group to extend the current contract until the end of 2022. 

• Council received a report on the changes to legislation brought forward by the 
Supporting People and Business Act. 

• Council approved the amended COVID-19 Vaccination Policy for Council, Staff, 
Volunteers, Fire Fighters and Contractors of the Municipality. 

• Council approved waiving the rental fee for Miller Park Pavilion for West Lorne 
Spooktacular event on October 23, 2021 and agreed to temporarily close Jessie 
Street to traffic. 


